



St John's Catholic Primary School

Newsletter: Tuesday 12th April

Next Newsletter: 25th April 2016

Safe Scooter Training

If your child is in Reception Class, Year 1,2,3 or 4 and has a scooter they can take part in a Safe Scooter Training session in the school playground.

If you would like them to take part please ensure they have their scooter with them on Thursday or Friday (see Events for this week). This was a great success last year and the children learnt how to use a scooter safely.



Big Pedal Event

From 18th to 29th April we will be taking part in The Big Pedal event. Please try to travel to school on bikes and scooters (including parents) during this time.

CAFOD Fundraising – Pyjama Day

Thank you for supporting the biscuit sale, which began our fund raising last term for CAFOD. The School Council and Spiritual Life Committee brainstormed ideas for further fundraising and on **Tuesday 26th April** there will be a **Pyjama Day** for the children. On this day the children contribute £1 for CAFOD. They can wear items such as pyjamas, nightdresses, dressing gowns and slippers to school.

Events

Thursday 14th April

Year 4 trip to the Museum of London

Thursday 14th April

Safe Scooter Training for Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2

Friday 15th April

Safe Scooter Training for Years 3 and 4

Tuesday 19th April

Reception Class trip to The Unicorn Theatre

Thursday 20th April

Year 5 trip to The London Mosque

Friday 22nd April

We are celebrating St. George's day on Saturday – please feel free to jazz up your child's uniform with a red and white accessory on Friday!

End of the day dismissal

If you wish your child to be collected by another adult please ensure you inform the staff in the School Office. Children are not allowed to be collected by other parents/adults unless the teacher has been notified of this by the Office. Please respect this as this is for the care and safety of **all** children.

Plea for Gardeners

If any parents or grand-parents who enjoy gardening would be willing to help us with the garden area in Key Stage 2 we would love to hear from you! We would like some help planting flowers or vegetables this Spring. Please call into the Office or come and talk to Ms. Jajechnyk if you think this is something you might be able to help with!





St John's Catholic Primary School

Celebrating Success

Easter Hat Parade



Theme: Love of Reading or Books

Thank you to all families for making this such a success! The creativity was amazing and the variety of hats was exciting to see.

Judges from Tescos had a very difficult job. We greatly appreciate their generosity in donating prizes and giving each child a chocolate egg.

Also, our thanks go to Surrey Quays Shopping Centre for supporting our annual Parade.

Winners were as follows:

Reception:

Kai

Julita

Year 1:

Darcey

Monika J

Year 2:

Mark

Tsahai

Year 3:

Ted

Janice

Year 4:

Jamie

Scarlet

Year 5: Caelan Seamus Year 6: Naomi Lily

100% Attendance and Punctuality



We were delighted at the end of term to give out certificates and badges to mark 100% attendance and punctuality from September 2015 to March 2016 to the following 15 children:

Grace Reception

Bobbie Year 1

Sonnie Year 2

Christel Year 2

Tsahai Year 2

Matthew Year 3

Chimaobi Year 3

Chinedum Year 3

Sarah Year 3

Kyle Year 4

Seamus Year 5

Paul Year 5

Naomi Year 6

Chanel Year 6

Chukuma Year 6

A further 28 children were awarded a badge for 100% attendance and punctuality this term. Well done to these children! Let's see if we can beat this at the end of the summer term!